Faculty Council College of Arts and Sciences
December 2,2021  3:30-5:30 pm
Minutes

1. Approval of November Minutes 3:30
Minutes at:



5. Committee Reports 4:05

a. Academic Affairs Committee “ no report. Reminder to CAS Department Chairs to respond to
recent survey.

b. Academic Honesty Committee ~ no case hearings. All cases resolved at departmental level.
c. Board of Graduate Education report and motion:

Background files at
https://drive.qoogle.com/drive/folders/1xE6P wo-I3pDv7rEbrLE2MVdc8E9I8eq?usp=sharing

Board of Graduate Education Committee Motions for the Faculty Council Meeting of November
23, 2021.

| carry from the Board of Graduate Education to the Faculty Council the seconded motion to
approve the following course title and number changes and new courses.

From the Department of Political Science

Course Addition
POLS 5131: Race, Class, and Punishment

From the Department of Communication

Course Title and Description Change

From the Department of Psychology

Course Inactivation
PSY 5130: Neuroscience

Program Modification
Delete a course requirement and decrease total credit hours for the Ph.D.

Motion Approved Unanimously


https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1xE6P_wo-l3pDv7rEbrLE2MVdc8E9I8eg?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1in8qeE9z3g0HxvGqurN_lCDmqMVw5Rdb?usp=sharing

Curriculum Committee Motion for December.

On behalf of the committee, | move that the council approve the following additions, deletions, and
changes that were approved at the November meeting of the undergraduate curriculum committee.

From the Department of English

Course Deletions

The English department is cleaning up their offerings by deleting courses that are no longer taught:
f  ENGL 3040: Writing Literacy Narratives

ENGL 3580: Literature of the Natural World

ENGL 4210: Beowulf

ENGL 4220: Intro to Old Norse

ENGL 4230: Literature of the Vikings
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From the Department of Mathematics and Statistics
New Course
MATH 1270: Math Media: Reading news with mathematical eyes










Given the confidentiality of our deliberations, | cannot comment on the substance of any
particular case. But | do want to say that it is a privilege to survey the achievements of
colleagues who work across the College; to learn about their research, teaching innovations,
and service; and to appreciate the role that chairs and departments have played in fostering
faculty development and upholding high academic standards. This committee leaves me
hopeful about the future of SLU.

Best wishes,

Michael D. Barber
Professor
Chair, Coll



